MINISTER
FORESTRY, FISHERIES AND THE ENVIRONMENT
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA

Private Bag X447, Pretoria, 0001, Environment House, 473 Sieve Biko Road, Tel: (012) 398 8743
Private Bag X9052, Cape Town, 8000, Tel: (021} 469 1500, Fax: (021) 465 3362

Ref: EDMS 218964

Ms Patricia Pillay

Chief Executive Officer. Polyolefin Responsibility Crganisation NPC
PO Box 3025

DURBANVILLE

7551

Email: ceo@polyco.co.za

Dear Ms Pillay

CONCURRENCE ON THE 2022 PROPOSED EXTENDED PRODUCER RESPONSIBILITY SCHEME
FEES

I refer to your proposed extended producer responsibility (EPR) fee submitted on 5 November 2021.

| have considered the proposed EPR fee that you submitted and requested the Minister of Finance fo
grant concurrence, as is required in accordance with Regulation 7(2) of the Extended Producer
Responsibility Regulations, 2020, as amended.

This letter serves to inform you that the Minister of Finance has considered the EPR fee proposal
submitted by your Producer Responsibility Organisation (PRO) and has granted concurrence for the
application of the EPR fee for 2022 for the implementation of your EPR scheme. The EPR fee is
applicable from 1 January 2022 until such time that the concurrence from the Minister of Finance for the
2023 EPR fee has been obtained.

As per the Extended Producer Responsibility Regulations, it is important to note that the administration
costs for the EPR scheme must not exceed 20% of the revenue collected in year 1 of implementation.

You are reminded that PROs must submit to the Department of Forestry, Fisheries and the
Environment, an annual financial plan and an annual budget for the year 2023, by 30 November 2022.
In the event that there is an over recovery of EPR fees in relation to the actual expenditure during 2022,
the 2023 fees must be adjusted and the over recovery indicated, when submitting the annual financial
plan and budget to the Department.
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The processing of personal information by the Department of Forestry, Fisheries and the Environment is done lawfully and not excessive
to the purpose of processing in compliance with the POPI Act, any codes of cenduct issued by the Information Regulator in terms of the
POP| Act andfor relevant legistation providing appropriate security safeguards for the processing of personal information of others.
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CONCURRENCE ON THE 2022 PROPOSED EXTENDED PRODUCER RESPONSIBILITY SCHEME
FEES

Please note that the Department of Forestry, Fisheries and the Environment has embarked on a
process to develop a guideline or guiding methodology for the setting of EPR fee structures. This
guideline will be completed before the end of 2022 so that it may be considered when setting EPR fees
and requesting concurrence for 2023 and beyond.

Should you wish to correspond further on this matter, enquiries may be directed to Mr Kgauta Mokoena,
Chief Director: Chemicals & Waste Policy, Monitoring and Evaluation on 012399 9825 or at
KMokoena@dife.gov.za.

Yours sincerely

AT

MS B D CREECY, MP
MINISTER OF FORESTRY, FISHERIES AND THE ENVIRONMENT

DATE: 28 /0¢/2022



